
Reach us at joel.temple@lacagwm.org or at 205-725-1296

Would you consider a special end of the year offering to help us continue 
to preach the Gospel, plant churches and raise up new leaders in the 
French Antilles?  

We could really use help with cash and monthly support. Our monthly 
support has been down $1,800 on average. Special offerings will help offset 
this and allow us to continue!  

All donations are tax-deductible and need to be given online or post 
marked by December 31, 2022, to count for this year.

Thank you so much for all you have done for this ministry! Without your 
prayers and support, none of this would be possible. 

Ministry Prayer Focus: 
- Unreached people groups in French Guiana  
- Church planting and outreach throughout the 5 areas  
- Bible School in Martinique 
- Future missionary hubs 

ONLINE:
Visit templesinfrance.com 
and click the “Giving” link. 
MAIL:   
AGWM -1445 N.Boonville 
Ave. - Springfield - MO - 
65802 
CHECKS PAYABLE TO: 
AGWM with memo line: Joel 
Temple/2628659 

PLEASE HELP US REACH THE FRENCH ANTILLES

Giving Options

Serving in  

the French Antilles

This was the response of an elderly woman pouring out her heart to me after I 
shared that morning. It was a powerful confirmation of the work that God has 
been leading us to do. They have not had missionaries to encourage or work 
with them for nearly 30 years. We praise God for answering their prayers!  

December 2022

The Temples 

A cry for the Islands! “For over ten years, we’ve prayed, that God would 
send missionaries to help us… now he is answering our prayers”. 

Thank you for praying as Joel traveled throughout 
the islands in November. 

Great relationships were formed with leaders in 
the French and Dutch Island of Saint Martin. Joel, 
and Steve Puffpaff, our missionary colleague, 
shared their testimonies during powerful times of 
ministry and many were encouraged by their visit. 
God’s presence was so strong the whole trip and 
especially during the worship services. Also, divine 
appointments were made as Joel had key 
meetings with school officials and people in places 
of influence in Martinique and Saint Martin.  

There is still groundwork to be done, however, we 
are happy with the progress that has been made. 
One year ago, we had zero connections when we began this assignment and 
now doors are opened throughout the entire area. We give all credit to God 
and look forward to the next phase of development. We know God has perfect 
timing and we are grateful to be part of the new work taking place throughout 
this region! 

MINISTRY UPDATE
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THANK YOU for Praying, Supporting and Sending!

mailto:templesinfrance@gmail.com
http://www.templesinfrance.com

